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Key, Lori

From: Judy Bruce >
Sent: Sunday, May 16, 2021 10:44 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Cc: Ayub, William; bgabler@simivalley.org; Dee Dee Cavanaugh (dcavanaugh@simivalley.org); Elaine 

Litster (elitster@simivalley.org); Kieth Mashburn (kmashburn@simivalley.org); Lonnie Eldridge - Simi 
Valley City Attorney (leldridge@simivalley.org); Mike Judge (mjudge@simivalley.org); Ruth Luevanos 
(rluevanos@simivalley.org); Samantha Argabrite (sargabrite@simivalley.org); Bautista, Ashley; 
Zimmerman, Barry; David Livingstone (dlivingstone@simivalley.org); leroy.smith@ventura.org; 
Livingston, Melissa; Vargas, Rigoberto; Levin, Robert; Foley, William

Subject: Public Comment:  THE VACCINE PASSPORT: AN INSTRUMENT OF SOCIAL CONTROL. THE RISE OF 
"UTILITARIAN EXTREMISM" -  Ventura County BOS Meeting, May 18, 2021 - Agenda #8 & 9

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 

Lori, 

Please distribute to the BOS before the meeting to be made part of the public record. 

Thank you. 

TO:   Ventura Board of Supervisors, Robert Levin and Rigoberto Vargas 

 

THE VACCINE PASSPORT: AN INSTRUMENT OF SOCIAL CONTROL. THE RISE OF "UTILITARIAN 
EXTREMISM", 

Let’s set aside the fact the COVID Vaccine (as admitted by the CDC)  does not even meet the 
definition of a vaccine because it does not prevent transmission or infection.   But for purposes of 
this commentary, we will “play the foolish game”.   But what we won’t do, is let this let this 
malevolent idea of vaccine passports go unchallenged—particularly digital!!    

It is the government’s job to protect the Constitutional rights of all Americans.    Allowing or 
encouraging businesses to discriminate by creating a two-tier society where unvaccinated people 
are barred from participating in civic society is unconstitutional on its face; and those who do so 
should be deprived of their business licenses.   

Moreover, proof of vaccination against COVID-19 will not ensure safety.   It won’t even remotely 
promote it, as the so-called vaccines are designed to merely reduce symptoms of the infection. 
They don’t make anyone immune.     
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So, the only reason for a vaccine passport is control-related , but the proponents are trying to 
convince people otherwise.   The U.S. Federal government recognizes it cannot legally mandate 
vaccine passports as that is medical discrimination.     So, they are depending on private 
businesses to push through this strategic subversion of Constitutional rights—illegally!    

Utilitarianism, a discredited pseudo-ethic that has repeatedly been used to justify horrific human 
rights abuses, is now being increasingly promoted.   It is based on a mathematical equation that 
some individuals can be sacrificed for the greater good of the majority.  This obsession is where	
risks	to	the	individual	are	ignored	and	the	idea	of	self‐determination	and	personal	choice	is	
ridiculed. 

The latest data on COVID-19 vaccine side effects suggest governments are already operating 
under this horrific utilitarian ideology.			As of the end of April, more than 11,000 COVID vaccine 
deaths and 450,000 injuries have been logged in both the E.U’s  and the U.S’s vaccine injury 
reporting system.    (And as we all know, only roughly 1% are reported so the real number is 
much greater, so you do the math!!)  Yet all these injuries and deaths are simply ignored;  and the 
call for everyone to get their experimental jab continues unabated — all while bashing vaccine 
hesitancy as a mental illness, intellectual deficit, or even any act of domestic terrorism?! 

In a utilitarian system, you cease to be an individual with rights to autonomous decision-making 
and become a tool of the government, and that’s exactly what we’re seeing.  Government has 
decided that some people — quite a few people, actually — are expendable, which is the exact 
opposite of what they’re telling us publicly. 

You must drop the plan to contract with Big Tech fiends: no digital vaccine passport‐ period— 
full stop!     Moreover, you must approve a resolution prohibiting stores and businesses to 
require ANY vaccine passport—as that is discrimination and unconstitutional.   And remember, 
you work for the People, not the corporations!! 
 
Judy Bruce 
Simi Valley Resident 

 

  

 

 


